
Vermont Division of Vocational Rehabilitation 
Request for Public Comment on Proposed Pre-Employment Transition Services 
(Pre-ETS) to Division of Vocational Rehabilitation (DVR) Policy and Procedures 

Manual 
 

 
The Vermont Division of Vocational Rehabilitation (DVR) is requesting public comment 
on proposed changes to the proposed Pre-Employment Transition Services (Pre-ETS) 
chapter for Policy and Procedures Manual. DVR will be holding a public meeting 
regarding the proposed changes on Monday, December 4th, 2017 from 3:00 p.m. to 
4:30 p.m. at: 
 

Waterbury State Office Complex 
Cherry A Conference Room 

280 State Drive 
Waterbury, VT 

05671-2040 
 

 
Members of the public can review the proposed chapter in the DVR Policy and 
Procedures Manual at www.vocrehab.vermont.gov. Members of the public can request 
the proposed changes in hardcopy or alternate formats by contacting James Smith at 
(802) 241-0320 or via e-mail at james.smith@vermont.gov  Written comments can be 
submitted to James Smith via e-mail at james.smith@vermont.gov or by mail to: 
 

James Smith 
Policy Manager 

Division of Vocational Rehabilitation 
HC 2 South 

280 State Drive 
Waterbury, VT 

05671-2040 
 

 
The deadline for public comment is Monday, December 4, 2017 at 4:30 p.m. 
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